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Apology to Ben Davies

APOLOGY TO BEN DAVIES

In October and November 2018, | published media releases on behalf of the AWU concerning Ben Davies, the
former Chief of Staff to Minister Michaelia Cash.

| stated in those media release that the AWU had been forced to hire private investigators to track down a
number of individuals, including Ben Davies to serve subpoenas on them.

| accept the inference conveyed by these statements was that Mr Davies was deliberately evading service of a
subpoena. | also accept that this was untrue and that in fact Mr Davies took no such action.

In those circumstances | retract those statements and apologise unreservedly to Mr Davies for the hurt and
damage which these statements caused.

Daniel Walton

AWU National Secretary



